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Philadelphia Commemorates First Russian Consul to U.S.

PHILADELPHIA, PA. — On August 20, 2009, from 3:00 to 6:00 PM, the Mid-Atlantic – Russia Business Council (MARBC) in cooperation with the City of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development, Philadelphia U.S. Export Assistance Center, U.S. Commercial Service, and with support from EPAM and PROGNOZ, will host an event commemorating the bicentennial of the first Russian Consul’s arrival in the United States in Philadelphia.  The event will be formally opened at Philadelphia City Hall and will be followed by a conference. Members of the MARBC, representatives of the business community, as well as Mid-Atlantic state, Philadelphia, and Russian officials will commemorate this historic event.

Philadelphia mayor Michael A. Nutter will present an address welcoming the current Russian ambassador, Sergei Ivanovich Kislyak, who will give a keynote presentation.  Following the welcome, a conference will take place discussing the history and future of Russian-American relations.  A key feature of this discussion will be business, centering on the development of trade relations between the Mid-Atlantic region and Russia. The conference will also cover some of the recent developments in business relations and the Russian-American presidents’ meeting in July.

The first Russian ambassador to the United States, Andrei Yakovlevich Dashkov, arrived to Philadelphia in July 1809.  Appointed by Czar Aleksandr I as the Chargé d'Affaires and Consul General to the United States, Dashkov served ten years under two administrations.

Historically, the Mid-Atlantic was the first region of the United States to develop strong ties with Russia. Early connections included Benjamin Franklin’s induction as the first American member of the Russian Academy of Sciences, followed by Franklin’s nomination of Ekaterina Dashkova as the first female, and the first Russian member of the American Philosophical Society. Today, it continues to be the leading region for Russian-American business, technology, education and culture, and is home to the largest Russian community in the U.S. In 2008, Pennsylvania became the first state to open a Representative Office in Russia, highlighting the close ties between Russia and the Mid-Atlantic. Proclaimed in Philadelphia in 2003, the Russian-American Innovation Technology Week, one of more than twenty events hosted by the MARBC, is the largest semiannual Russian-American technology event in the U.S.

The MARBC will extend invitations to its members and supporting organizations, trade agencies government officials, U.S. and state legislators, and guests of the City of Philadelphia.  Additional invitations will be available to corporate executives, trade association leaders, and those in academia interested in U.S.-Russian relations as well as trade and investment. For more information or to request an invitation, please contact Val Kogan, Mid-Atlantic-Russia Business Council by phone: (215) 708-2628, mobile: (484) 467-7444, email: val@ma-rbc.org, or visit the MARBC website at: http://www.ma-rbc.org.

About Ambassador Sergey I. Kislyak:

[image: image1.png]Sergey I. Kislyak was appointed as Ambassador of the Russian Federation to the United States by President Dmitri Medvedev on September 16, 2008, having previously served as Russia’s deputy minister of foreign affairs since 2003. 

In a career spanning more than three decades of diplomatic service, he has also served as Russian Ambassador to Belgium (1998-2003) and Permanent Representative to NATO in Brussels (1998-2003). During his time as Director of the Department of Security Affairs and Disarmament of the Russian foreign ministry (1995-98), he played the leading role in disarmament and non-proliferation efforts. 

Ambassador Kislyak has a background in international technological and scientific cooperation, having served in numerous positions in this branch of the Russian ministry of foreign affairs, including Director of the Department of International Scientific and Technical Cooperation (1993-95).

Ambassador Kislyak graduated from the Moscow Engineering Physics Institute in 1973, and from the USSR Academy of Foreign Trade in 1977. He is married, with one daughter, and speaks French and English. 

About the Mid-Atlantic – Russia Business Council.  Since 1994, MARBC has worked to foster business relations between Russia and the Commonwealth of Independent States (CIS) and the U.S. Mid-Atlantic region, while cultivating mutual appreciation of political, economic, cultural, and educational interests. The goal of MARBC is to enable companies based in the U.S. Mid-Atlantic region to enhance their positions in Russia and the CIS, increase U.S. trade with Russia, and to attract Russian businesses to the U.S. Mid-Atlantic region.

Russian Consul 

Bicentennial Ceremony and Conference
_____________________________________________ 


  Agenda – 3-6 PM, August 20, 2009 

Mayor’s Reception Room, Philadelphia City Hall

Broad Street and Market Street, 

Philadelphia, PA 19107
_____________________________________________
Speakers include:
Welcoming:

· Val Kogan, President, Mid-Atlantic - Russia Business Council

· Melanie Johnson, City Representative for the City of Philadelphia
· Peter O’Neill, Executive Director, Center for Trade Development, Pennsylvania Department of Community & Economic Development 

· Camille E. Sailer, Esq., Director, International Trade, New Jersey Economic Development Authority
· David Máthé, Deputy Director, International Trade, State of Delaware 
· Antonio Ceballos, Director, U.S. Export Assistance Center Philadelphia
· Linda Conlin, President, World Trade Center of Greater Philadelphia

· Tom Tritton, President and CEO, Chemical Heritage Foundation
· Philip R. Hopkins, Vice President, Select Greater Philadelphia
· Claudia McBride, President, World Affairs Council of Philadelphia
· Erin Hartshorn, Executive Director, Global Interdependence Center
Keynote Speakers from Russia:
· Sergey I. Kislyak, Ambassador of the Russian Federation to the United States
Russian Speakers:

· Arkadiy Dobkin, Chairman and CEO, EPAM
· Vladimir Eskin, President, PROGNOZ
· Alexander Danilov, Head of Representative office of Vnesheconombank in the USA
Keynote:
· Michael Nutter, Mayor, City of Philadelphia
Speakers: 

· Karen Randal, Director of Business Attraction, City of Philadelphia – Department of Commerce
· Sarah Hines, Director of Communications, Philadelphia Convention & Visitors Bureau
· John Gallagher, Board Member, United States Industry Coalition
· Leandro Solorzano, International Trade Specialist, U.S. Department of Commerce / U.S. Commercial Service 
· Pierre-Jean Delaye, COO, RoomMates, division of York Wallcoverings
· John F. Breuninger, Vice President, Business Development, Armstrong World Industries
· Lawrence Kogan, President, Institute for Trade, Standards and Sustainable Development (ITSSD)
· Yury Gogotsi, Ph.D., D.Sc., Trustee Chair Professor of Materials Science and Engineering, Director, A.J. Drexel Nanotechnology Institute
Closing:

· Georgiy Borisenko, Senior Counselor, Embassy of the Russian Federation to the United States

· Val Kogan, President, Mid-Atlantic - Russia Business Council
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